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Sophia is walking in behind Devin.

SOPHIA
I can explain.

DEVIN
It better be a damn good reason.

SOPHIA
First... how did you find me?

DEVIN
You must have forgot that we share the 
same B and B account. I received a 
confirmation email.... What are you 
doing in Las Vegas Sophia?

SOPHIA
I had to come take care of some 
business.

DEVIN
What business do you have here? I've 
never heard you mention any business.

SOPHIA
It's complicated Devin.

DEVIN
I've driven all this way. I have time.

Sophia sits down.

SOPHIA
Please.. sit

Devin sits down.

DEVIN
I'm listening.

SOPHIA
My sister was murdered.

DEVIN
What? You never told me that you had a 
sister.

(CONTINUED)
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SOPHIA
We were estranged. She didn't want 
anything to do with me after our 
father passed away. We was close 
growing up.

DEVIN
This is all new to me Sophia. How come 
I didn't know that?

SOPHIA
I wasn't ready to talk about it.

DEVIN
We've been together for two years. You 
never though to bring her up.

SOPHIA
No...

DEVIN
Ok....I digress. Please tell me why 
you decided to up and leave everything 
behind and not tell me?

SOPHIA
I had to. I came to find out who 
killed my sister.

DEVIN
How do you supposed to do that? why 
don't you leave that up to the local 
authorities?

SOPHIA
They are trying to say she killed 
herself.

DEVIN
Then they must have probable cause.

SOPHIA
No! they don't!

DEVIN
How are you supposed to do this alone? 
You don't have the training for this. 
You are a computer engineer. How do 
you have experience in doing this? 
This is not like the movies Sophia.

(CONTINUED)




